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January 20, 2019

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about perjury. This week Senator Merkley released

an administration memo from 2017 indicating plans to separate families.

Members of your administration such as General Sessions and Secretary

Nielsen supported this abomination. It has also come out that the policy

predated general Sessions’ announcement last April and involved thousands

more children than were acknowledged to Judge Sabraw. Secretary Nielsen

also perjured herself denying such plans in sworn testimony to Congress.

Our system requires first that cabinet members of sound moral judgment be

appointed and second that the coequal branches of government are able to

check each other. You eventually had the sense to end this separation policy.

For the country to regain any moral authority you must now eliminate those

who created and lied about it giving the country a fresh start.

Please assure me that you will fire and prosecute Secretary Nielsen.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from our moral government.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


